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CALDWELL POLICE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE 

October 16, 2023  

 

Caldwell Detectives are investigating a possible child enticement that took place on October 15 

at 7:42 p.m. at N. Indiana and Roosevelt. A child in the area noticed a car traveling slowly 

behind her on Terrace Drive. When the child turned onto N. Indiana Avenue and stopped so did 

the car. The child thought the driver of the car was waiting for her to cross the road, so she did 

and began to go south on Indiana, turning east onto Roosevelt. The car pulled alongside her at 

that time, then pulled in front of her as if to cut her off. The driver then honked the horn at the 

child and started to turn the car around. At that point, she began to run and made it safely to the 

home of a friend nearby. The car was red with tinted windows, the model is not known. The man 

is described as Hispanic and 30-40 years old. 

The Caldwell Police Department is continuing to investigate this incident. If you have any 

information, please call 208-343-COPS or non-emergency dispatch at 208-454-7531. Never 

approach any suspect/suspect vehicle. We applaud the actions of this child, whose actions 

allowed her to make it to safety.  

Parents/guardians, please remind children of the following safety tips: 1. Never get in the car 

with a stranger. 2. Tell an adult if approached by a stranger. 3. If possible, walk in groups and not 

alone. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All individuals are presumed innocent until proven guilty beyond a reasonable doubt in a court of law. 
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